SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 24th May 2004 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.00pm.












T N Stewart

13th May 2004








`
Clerk to the Council

PLEASE NOTE TIME OF MEETING

AGENDA

1.  APOLOGIES

2.  TO RECEIVE STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM 

MEMBERS










(7.02pm)

(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN 

COUNCIL










(7.05pm)
(ANY PLANS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL WILL BE ON DISPLAY IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM FROM 7.15 P.M. ONWARDS AND MEMBERS ARE REQUESTED TO VIEW THESE PRIOR TO THIS ITEM).

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

4.  POSSIBLE DEVELOPMENT OF JORDAN'S YARD, SANDY


(7.06pm)

To receive presentation from Ms Patsy Dell, Special Projects and Transportation Manager of M.B.D.C.

5.  TOWN CENTRE ENHANCEMENT PROJECT




(7.30pm)

To receive report and presentation regarding the revised scheme from Ms Patsy Dell.

6.  MINUTES










(8.00pm)

(a)  To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 29th March 2004 and as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 10th May 2004. (Previously Circulated)

6.  MINUTES (CONTD)

(b)  To sign the Minutes of the Special Meeting of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee on Monday 26th April 2004 and as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 10th May 2004 (Previously Circulated)
7.  MATTERS ARISING








(8.05pm)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

8.  PLANNING OR ENFORCEMENT APPEALS - NOTIFICATIONS FROM MID 

BEDFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 





(8.20pm)

03/01833/FULL

Wedgewood Builders Ltd

Unit 8 Eldon Way

Biggleswade

Beds     SG18 8NH

Full Application for the erection of 16 one bedroom flats and 1 pair of 2 bedroom semi-.

detached houses with parkway areas and cycle shed at Universal Lifting Services, 6 Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds

STC Object (Town Council 19.1.04)

(a)  Notwithstanding the assurance of the Housing Association regarding conditions covering the ownership of motor vehicles by tenants, (which the Town Council believes are unenforceable)  the Council still believes that there is inadequate provision of off street parking at this development.  

(b)  Over development of the available site.

MBDC Refused 6.2.04

1.  The proposal by reason of the inadequate provision of on-site parking would be detrimental to highway safety.  As such the development would be contrary to Policies T14 and BE1 of the Adopted Mid Bedfordshire Local Plan and Policy DPS5 of the Draft Deposit Mid Bedfordshire Local Plan First Review incorporating pre-inquiry changes.

2.  The proposal by reason of the obscure glazing to windows serving bedrooms, would provide an unacceptable standard of amenities to the future occupiers of those dwellings.  As such the proposal would be contrary to PPG3.

An Appeal has been lodged against the refusal for permission by the District Council.

The Appeal will be dealt with by written representation.  There will not be a Public Inquiry.  The comments of the Town Council have been submitted to the Planning Inspectorate.

Committee is requested to ratify and approve the action already taken by the Clerk in submitting the written comments of this Council to the Planning Inspectorate.

9.  VERBAL REPORT FROM ANY LOCAL MEMBER WHO ATTENDED

DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE ON ANY MATTERS AFFECTING 

SANDY







 


(8.25pm)

10.  SUNDERLAND ROAD PAVILION/SECURE STORAGE PROJECT       
(8.30pm)

To receive report from Cllr Gale.

11.  TOWN CENTRE PARTNERSHIP






(8.35pm)

(a)  To receive the Minutes of the Meeting of the Partnership held on Thursday 11th March 2004.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(b)  Minutes of the Meeting of the Partnership held on Tuesday 6th April 2004 were dealt with at Council Meeting on 10th May 2004.
12.  DRAINAGE SURVEY AND RECOMMENDATIONS, SUNDERLAND ROAD, SANDY TURFTRAX  STAGE 2 REPORT







(8.40pm)

(a)  To receive and consider Clerk's Report.   (COPY ATTACHED)

13.  CLEANING, SKATEPARK AND CHILDREN'S PLAY AREAS 


(9.00pm)

To receive and consider Clerk's Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

*14.  MEMORIAL IN SANDY CEMETERY





(9.10pm)

To receive and consider Clerk's Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)  *(EXEMPT INFORMATION – MEMBERS ONLY)

15.  PRESS RELEASE

*IN VIEW OF THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS THAT MAY BE TRANSACTED UNDER THIS ITEM, SECTION (4) OF THE (EXEMPT INFORMATION) LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION) ACT 1985, NOTICE IS GIVEN THAT THE PRESS AND PUBLIC MAY BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE DURING ITS CONSIDERATION.

            SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 24.5.04

7.  MATTERS ARISING

(a)  Matters on which there are developments to report

(1)  Release of Developer Contributions – Developments in Sandy
More user-friendly forms of account have now been provided by M.B.D.C. and these can be updated according to drawdowns etc by both M.B.D.C. and S.T.C.

(2)  Sponsorship of Town Centre Roundabout (24.11.03) (P71/03)

There has still has been no response from Sponsor regarding his proposed signage.

(3) Public Open Space, Fallowfield Estate (9.6.03) (P13/03)

No further information received.

(4) Drainage Improvements to Sunderland Road Playing Field, Sandy, (5.1.04) (P82/03)

Grant Application has been submitted to Shanks Landfill and acknowledged.

(5)  Sandy Cricket Club – New Lease (29.3.2004) (P109/03)

The Working Group has now: 

(i) Met with the Cricket Club to consider the various questions raised.  Notes of the Meeting and Recommendations of the Working Group Meeting.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(ii) Original Lease prepared by Solicitors.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(iii) Copy of Cricket Club's questions raised.  (COPY ATTACHED)
(6)  Matters on which there are no developments to report
There are none.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 24.5.04

12.  DRAINAGE SURVEY AND RECOMMENDATIONS SUNDERLAND ROAD SANDY, TURFTRAX STAGE 2 REPORT

Members will recall that at the meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee on 5th January 2004 they received a Stage 1 Report from Turftrax Ltd concerning the conditions and drainage problems on Sunderland Road Playing Field.

It was emphasized in that Report that it concerned only the initial findings and was purely investigative.  It was possible that a Stage 2 Report concerning the various remedial measures that could be taken would eventually be required.

At that same meeting it was agreed by Members that a Stage 2 Report be commissioned and that Grant Applications be submitted to the Football Foundation and Shanks First in connection with the indicative costs of the remedial works being recommended at that stage, £29,650.00.

An Application has been made to Shanks First but that to the Football Foundation has now been linked in with the Pavilion and Secure Storage Project.

The Stage 2 Report has now been received, and Members will no doubt note that as to the more detailed investigative work, on Page 2, Turftrax are suggesting that the original recommended option is not "tried and tested" and therefore cannot be guaranteed.

Later in the Report the company are giving 3 alternative options varying in price from an initial £34,305.64 up to £242,984.60.  Options 1, 2 and 3 also require further works by contractors over the eighteen months following completion of the initial work.

This new information possibly raises doubts over the viability of this whole project, although the one cheap option does remain open to be completed without a guarantee.  Committee therefore needs to consider this detailed Report and to instruct as to any further action that is to be taken in respect of this matter.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY
-  COPY OF TURFTRAX

INFORMATION ATTACHED
   STAGE 2 REPORT
ACTION REQUIRED
-  COMMITTEE IS REQUIRED TO 
  INSTRUCT AS TO ANY FURTHER 
  ACTION THAT IS TO BE TAKEN IN 
  RESPECT OF THIS MATTER
T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

13th May 2004

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE - 24.05.04

13.  CLEANING, REMOVAL OF RUBBISH ETC, SKATEPARK AND CHILDREN'S PLAY AREAS

A question that arose during the Staffing Committee's recent review of the Summer and Winter work programmes was concerning the frequency of the need for D.S.O. staff to clean and remove rubbish etc from the children's play area and skatepark on Sunderland Road Playing Field and the children's play area on Bedford Road Recreation Ground.

The D.S.O. staff contends, and they are generally supported by the Clerk, that all of these areas need to be cleared of rubbish and detritus removed each day that the staff are at work.  This is usually undertaken in the morning and currently takes approximately 1.5 hours in total per day.

The rubbish removed is simple litter and packaging but the more dangerous broken bottles, glass, cans, tins as well as more unpleasant items.

The current arrangements do not provide for cleaning at weekends and/or Bank Holidays.

The question therefore posed by the Staffing Committee was "Is it absolutely necessary for cleaning to be undertaken every weekday (particularly as it is not at weekends, Bank Holidays etc), and if it is should some sort of provision be made for additional staff to be employed to undertake similar cleaning on Saturdays, Sundays and Bank Holidays?"

Such action, if someone could be recruited to undertake the work, would obviously incur additional costs at premium rates, possibly £1800.00 to £2000.00 per annum.  The recommendation from the Staffing Committee, to this Committee (who are responsible for all the Open Space Areas), is that cleaning of the children's play areas in Bedford Road Recreation Ground and Sunderland Road Recreation Ground and the Skatepark in Sunderland Road, should in future be undertaken only on three days per week, usually a Monday, Wednesday and a Friday.  Alternative arrangements will of course apply on a Bank Holiday week, but that no additional staff should be employed at weekends and Bank Holidays.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

-  NONE 
INFORMATION ATTACHED


   

ACTION REQUIRED



-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO








   RECEIVE AND CONSIDER THIS  

   REPORT AND RECOMMENDATION, 

   AND TO INSTRUCT AS TO ANY FURTHER ACTION THAT IS TO BE TAKEN.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

13th May 2004

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE - 24.05.04

14.  MEMORIAL IN SANDY CEMETERY

The Cemetery Regulations covering the placing of memorials in Sandy Cemetery are clear and precise.

All cemeteries have such Regulations.

Memorial Stones of a size not exceeding 4 ft 6 in height and 30 ins in width are permitted.  This is so as not to encourage a proliferation of very large stones and therefore affect the good order and appearance of the cemetery by having some memorials that are considerably larger than others.

Permission has to be sought by the stonemason for any new stones to be located and permission is given by the Council in writing having ascertained that the proposed stone is in accordance with the Regulations.

Unfortunately, over the past 5 years it appears that permission has been given for the placing of 4 stones which are in excess of the size permitted by the Regulations.

1 is 6 inches wider (ie 36 inches)

1 is 4 inches wider (ie 34 inches)

1 is 3 inches wider (ie 33 inches)

1 is 16 inches wider (ie 46 inches)

None are higher than the permitted size and none extend over the individual burial plot.

In March 2004 a Mrs H was interred in the Cemetery and the burial took place using a casket, much larger than the normal coffin.

The husband of the late Mrs H has now written to Council to request permission to place a headstone which is 40 inches in width, 10 inches wider than is permitted.  The other dimensions are in conformance.  In making his application for permission, Mr H points out the other stones which exist in the cemetery in breach of Regulations.

In the light of the above it is difficult to refuse the application and impossible to remove the other stones.  It is therefore recommended that the existing Cemetery Regulations be upheld and remain unaltered but that dispensation be granted to Mr H to place this stone as requested.

Any subsequent similar applications could then be dealt with in the same way and by this agreed process.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

  NONE
INFORMATION ATTACHED



ACTION REQUIRED



  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO RECEIVE

  THIS REPORT AND APPROVE THE

  APPLICATION AS RECOMMENDED IN 
  PARAGRAPH 9 ABOVE

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

13th May 2004
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